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Mister President and fellow Councilors,  

The Membership Affairs Committee (MAC) continues to focus on new efforts to recruit and retain members. The past two years had disappointing results, and we acknowledge much more work in front of us. The trend in 2014 is positive year-to-date, and we are optimistic for the year overall.
Last year several MAC-approved tests were conducted under the bylaw provisions. Descriptions and updates of all of the tests appear beginning on page 59 of the Council agenda. 
We continued discussion of two additional tests at this meeting. The first was international pricing strategies. As Immediate Past ACS President Dr. Wu mentioned in her earlier report, MAC authorized an individual member test for India. This test addresses the income disparity between chemists in India and the United States, and is consistent with the World Bank model and will allow for a $52 full Member dues rate. This was an introductory test for 2014 to support her recent tour, and at this meeting, MAC extended the test to include new and renewing members in India for three years.
We discussed a group membership model. MAC voted unanimously to direct staff to develop proposals for tests in collaboration with Chemical Abstract Services and the Publications Division.
We also discussed the existing ACS member expulsion policy and our member code of conduct. We agree that ACS should have an enforceable expulsion policy that protects ACS and all members. I will work further with the Council Policy Committee on this issue and MAC will resume the discussion in San Francisco.

We continue to seek partners who will provide benefits for our members both domestically and internationally.  MAC is pleased to announce the addition of three new affinity partners, Lenovo Computers, Budget Truck Rental and Office Max. 
MAC received a request from the Division of Polymer Chemistry for assistance in engaging members. We will be working closely with POLY through this year and beyond. I will also be in discussion with the chairs of the Local Section Activities and Divisional Activities Committees around future collaborations to recruit and retain members.
I invite all divisions and local sections to join the effort of increasing member engagement. As was said many times during this meeting, “an engaged member is a retained member.” We have resources to help you in this effort, so please let me know how MAC can help.
We invite individual councilors to participate in the Member-Get-A-Member program and the Local Sections to be active in the 2014 President’s Challenge.
Mister President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.  
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